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9th February 2024 

“The joy of life is becoming a person you are proud of.” 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

Once again, we have arrived at 

the end of another half term and 

are now offically halfway through 

the academic year! Where has 

the time gone? As always, we 

have been exceptionally busy, so 

I know all of our pupils, familes 

and staff are looking forward to a 

well-deserved break!  

Yet again, it’s been busy in 

school! We have been spreading 

the love with lots of friendship 

themed activities and you can 

read more about what the 

children have been up to in their 

classrooms when you reach the 

‘Shobnall Showcase’ further on in 

the newsletter. 

A HUGE thank you to the PFA for organising last night’s valentine themed disco for the children! A total of 

£311.57 was raised! The PFA are looking forward to the next event – the return of ‘Easter Bingo’ on Friday 

15 March 2024! More information will follow in due course!  

This week, we say goodbye (for a while) to Mrs Sandhu, who is beginning her 

Maternity Leave. She is very much looking forward to the birth of her second child 

at the end of the month, although if you have seen Mrs Sandhu this week you 

probably won’t be surprised if the baby arrives sooner! We will keep you posted 

with her news, as and when we receive it, but I’m sure you will join us in wishing 

her and her husband all the very best as they enter this next exciting chapter of 

parenthood!  

I hope that whatever it is you have planned for half term, it is restful and relaxing. We reopen to pupils on 

Monday 19 February 2024 at 8.45am. Have a very happy holiday and we look forward to seeing you again 

in just over a week’s time! Enjoy! 

SHOBNALL PRIMARY & NURSERY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER 

mailto:shb-office@shb.jtmat.co.uk


Children’s Mental Health Week / Safer Internet Day 

 

This week, we were delighted to be engaging in Children’s Mental 

Health Week, an annual  week-long campaign run by children’s 

mental health charity Place2Be. This year's theme is My Voice 

Matters and  is about empowering young people and children by 

providing them with the tools they need to express themselves. This 

is what the children have been thinking about and strengthening this 

week. There are many ways parents can support their children to 

maintain a positive wellbeing. Please click on the link below to 

access the videos and support.  

 

Parents and Carers - Children's Mental Health Week 

(childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk)  
 

The children have also been engaging with Safer Internet Day this week 

and exploring the theme ‘Inspiring Change: Making a Difference, 

Managing Influence, and Navigating Change Online.’ You can read 

more about the work each class has undertaken in this week’s 

‘Shobnall Showcase’ at the end of the newsletter.  

 

If you would like to explore online safety to a greater extent yourselves, 

click on the link below for more information, useful guides, and 

resources.  
 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers 

 

Gung Hay Fat Choy! 

 

Chinese New Year begins this 

weekend, and we would like to take 

this opportunity to wish all of our 

families who celebrate, “Gung Hay 

Fat Choy!” We would like to share 

with you some facts about this 

tradition: 

 In Chinese legend, the twelve 

animals of the Chinese zodiac 

were asked to meet the Jade 

Emperor and each had a year 

named after them. It was then 

decided that all those born in 

the animal’s years would have 

their personalities as well. 

 Red is a lucky colour because it represents fire and is thought to drive away bad luck. This is why 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/?utm_source=8%20February%202022%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.place2be.org.uk/about-us/news-and-blogs/2022/october/place2be-announces-theme-for-children-s-mental-health-week-2023/
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/parents-and-carers/
https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/parents-and-carers/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/parents-and-carers


people wear red clothes, hang red lanterns and give out red envelopes for Chinese New Year. 

 The traditional Chinese New Year celebration lasts for 15 days. It is the longest and most important 

festival.  

 People do their spring cleaning at Chinese New Year as it is believed bad luck is swept away with 

the dirt.  

 It is a tradition to stay up until midnight to greet the new year. This practise is called Shou Sui. Doors 

and windows are open on the stroke of midnight to allow the old year to flow out. 

This year is the Year of the Dragon. People born in the Year of the Dragon are usually charismatic, 

intelligent, confident, powerful and they are naturally lucky and gifted. In everything that they do, they tend 

to do it to the best of their ability with high standards. 



5p Class Challenge!  

We still have another 2 weeks of our challenge to see which 

class can collect the most 5p coins! The winning class will 

receive a dress down day and a class treat for all to enjoy. 

A bottle has been placed in each class; pupils will be 

allowed time to add their 5p coins when they arrive each 

morning. Miss Barker will check the bottles each Friday 

afternoon to give everyone an update on how each class is 

doing and who might be in the lead. It would be great if you 

could join us in this challenge and help us raise funds for 

the school. 

World Book Day – Thursday 7 March 2024 

World Book Day is fast approaching, and this year Miss Martin-

Mills is asking the children (and staff) to come dressed as their 

favourite book character! The Reading Ambassadors and Miss 

Martin-Mills will be planning lots of fun activities based around 

reading when we return after half-term! More information will 

follow in due course!   

Check out the World Book Day Family Hub for more things to do 
at home. We’re very much looking forward to celebrating World Book Day, which could not happen without 
the support of parents and carers – thank you. Please remember to keep reading over the half-term 
holiday! 
 
Measles 

There have been recent localised outbreaks of 

measles centred around the West Midlands. 

There is a risk of further outbreaks in other 

areas unless urgent action is taken to increase 

Measles, Mumps and Rubella (MMR) 

vaccination take up in areas with low MMR 

vaccine rates. 

  

Measles spreads very easily among those who 

are unvaccinated, especially in nurseries and 

schools. The best protection against measles 

for children and adults is to get both doses of 

the MMR vaccine. It is never too late to have these vaccinations. Has your child had their MMR 

vaccination? Ask your doctor if unsure. 

The following guidance is available: 

NHS England » NHS launches catch up campaign for missed MMR vaccines 

Measles is a disease which spreads very easily. People with measles can get a cough, runny nose, rash 

and fever. Measles can be serious, particularly for people whose immune system is not working normally. 

The best way to prevent measles is through vaccination. You can find more information on measles online.  

Most older children and adults are immune to measles and so are very unlikely to catch it. This is either 

because they had measles as a child or because they have been vaccinated. You should contact your 

doctor if you have weakened immunity (due to illness or medication). The doctor will assess whether you 

are immune (that is, you have antibodies) to measles. If you are pregnant and not sure of your immunity, 

you should also seek your doctor’s advice.  

 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/2024/01/nhs-launches-catch-up-campaign-for-missed-mmr-vaccines/#:~:text=%E2%80%9CMeasles%20is%20a%20serious%20illness,be%20serious%20at%20any%20age.
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/


Disruption to the A38 Branston 

 

The A38 Branston 

Interchange Scheme is 

planned to start in full in 

February 2024. The scheme 

is being delivered by the 

Branston Locks developer 

and Staffordshire County 

Council through the Levelling 

Up Fund. The scheme is a 

planning condition of the 

Branston Locks development 

and will support the creation 

of new homes and 

employment as well as 

improving road safety and 

capacity on the A38 Branston 

interchange roundabout and 

Parkway. 

 

Construction works include widening the A38 northbound off and on slip roads to provide additional traffic 

lanes, installing new traffic signals on the interchange roundabout and a third lane westbound on Parkway. 

Works will last until Spring 2025. 

 

Early works on Branston Road will be installing new drainage, ducting, electrical works and to install a 

temporary site access from Branston Road. So they can be carried out safely, a one-way road closure will 

be needed from the beginning of the February half-term week. The one-way closure starts on 10 February, 

with a planned completion on 28 February. Vehicles will be able to travel westbound on Branston Road 

from the A38 towards Tatenhill but will not be able to travel eastbound from Tatenhill to access the A38. A 

diversion route will be signed via Tatenhill, Rangemore and Needwood. Additional safety measures and 

signing will be provided on the diversion route. 

 

Please see Staffordshire County Council’s website for further information: 

A38 Branston Interchange Proposed Highway Improvements - Staffordshire County Council 

 

A38Branstoninterchange@staffordshire.gov.uk 

   
Online Safety Tips 

With Omegle finally shutting down in late 2023, the top spot 

among video chat services is up for grabs – and Monkey has its 

eyes set on the crown.  

Randomly matching its users for 15-second conversations, the 

platform’s developers claim to have created a dynamic online 

space for people to make new connections and, potentially, even 

some new friends. 

Despite these innocuous-sounding intentions, however, Monkey 

has been criticised for moderation which may not be 

comprehensive enough to defend against the obvious dangers 

that unregulated, random video calls pose to the younger element 

of the site’s userbase. This guide tells trusted adults what they 

need to know about Monkey. 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.staffordshire.gov.uk%2FHighways%2Froadworks%2Feaststaffs%2FA38-Branston-Interchange-Proposed-Highway-Improvements.aspx&data=05%7C02%7Cshb-headteacher%40shb.jtmat.co.uk%7C1324f27455b24eb2075d08dc1b64f6c4%7C71f8d9a33347400da852d217cf3d654e%7C0%7C0%7C638415367681392713%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Syn7GuLXcu8QyVUX2WnrkezJxkzQebgqGv19R2hk8WY%3D&reserved=0
mailto:A38Branstoninterchange@staffordshire.gov.uk


Anti-Bullying Charter 

The Anti-Bullying Ambassadors 

have led on different initiatives 

throughout the school year and 

through consultation with the 

whole school our new Shobnall 

Anti-Bullying Charter has 

been created.  This has been 

proudly displayed in the 

entrance hall alongside our leaf 

display where everyone in 

school has agreed to follow our 

principles by signing their leaf 

and indicating what makes 

them unique and different.  If 

there are any parents that 

would like to contribute to this 

display, please create and sign 

a leaf and hand in to the school 

office.  You could also write a 

comment about what makes 

you different if you so wish.  

Conscious Cupid 

As Valentine's Day approaches, love is in the 

air, so why not spread some of that love for 

the environment… 

Simple Swaps 

• Did you know a mixed bouquet of 

roses imported from overseas creates 

approximately 32kg of CO2 emissions! 

Switching to UK grown flowers will produce less than 2kg of carbon emissions. 

• Over 145 million Valentine cards are sent each year! Cut down on waste and give a wildflower card 

or send a virtual one.  

• When it comes to wine, glass bottles usually have a higher carbon footprint than the wine! Buy 

locally or try buying wine boxes over bottles - and remember to recycle when you're done. 

Read more on having a sustainable Valentine's Day here.  

FREE Uniform! 
 

We have FREE uniform that is available for anyone who needs it, via our 
donation service. There is a box situated outside the school office for 
any parents who have old items that they wish to donate. Please could 
we ask that these are cleaned and in good condition before placing in 
the box! Amy Roobottom continues sorting, collating and distributing 
this. If you wish to contact Amy to ask what is available that you might 
be in need of, please contact her via amyroobottom@outlook.com.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAyMTMuNzE0NjM3NDEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5zdGFmZm9yZHNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9XYXN0ZS1hbmQtcmVjeWNsaW5nL0hhdmUtYS1TdXN0YWluYWJsZS1WYWxlbnRpbmVzLURheS5hc3B4P3V0bV9tZWRpdW09Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1lbWFpbCJ9.QXd9O77olJ_zYRBJKlxJFEKuUqwIuIuByAcHFlV0bM4/s/2907700753/br/154408974406-l
mailto:amyroobottom@outlook.com


Hot Lunch Options – 19 to 23 February 2024 

 

       SHOBNALL SHOWCASE! 

Let’s have a sneaky peek as to what has been going on in our classrooms this week… 

Nursery 

Nursery adventures this 

week… 

The Nursery children have 

had a fantastic last week of 

the half term. We have been 

celebrating Chinese New 

Year! We have enjoyed 

practising how to use 

chopsticks and created some 

wonderful dragons from 

playdough to celebrate the 

‘Year of the Dragon.’ 

On Tuesday we joined in with Safer Internet Day by sharing the story of Smartie the Penguin and learning a 

new song. It was interesting to learn about all the different ways the Internet is used and how we can stay 

safe online. 

Love was in the air at the end of the week as the nursery children listened to the story of St. Valentine. We 

also looked at the work of the street artist James Goldcrown and created our own overlapping heart 

pictures to give to the people we love.  

Reception 

Reception adventures this week… 

Our week started with the excitement of the Chinese New Year! We had a wonderful time exploring the 

story of the great race and had a fantastic time re-enacting it! 



We continued to explore what takes 

place in preparation for this exciting 

festival. We joined in by designing our 

own cards and creating dragons in 

various ways. Did you know this year it 

is the year of the dragon? We also had 

fun making noodles in our noodle bar.  

As part of internet safety day, we 

shared a great story ‘Digiducks Big 

Decision’ by Lindsay Buck. We 

discussed the importance of being kind 

on the internet and always telling a 

grown up if we get a pop up on our 

screens. 

After completing our homework 

projects on Arctic animals, we had an 

art exhibition and shared all our 

wonderful work! 

We finished our week with some 

positive affirmations in celebration of 

Children’s Mental Health Week. We 

blew ballons and shared how 

wonderful, beautiful, strong, amazing, 

unique……. we are!   

Year 1 

Year 1 have had a lovely final week of this half term with 

lots of lovely lessons taking place. They have been 

learning about the ‘space race’ in History and creating a 

timeline looking at chronology. In English, we have started 

our new narrative unit and as part of our hook lesson the 

children have started growing their own beans. We are 

hoping that they turn into beanstalks. Forest School 

yesterday was a lovely, wet, and muddy affair with lots of 

children enjoying jumping in the muddles as well as 

making mud paint to create aliens. Have a lovely restful 

break and see you soon Year 1!  

Year 2  

Year 2 have had a great week! They have finished their 

Australian Folk Tales and have written them up neatly. I 

am so impressed with their hard work! In maths this week 

we have started our money unit! We have been working 

hard to recognise the coins and notes. The children have 

enjoyed practically using the money to work out how much they would need to buy items. They have 

enjoyed playing shops and using the iPads to build on their learning. In computing the children have 

designed mats for their Beebots to travel along. After half term they will be inputting algorithms to move 

their robot around on their mat! The children have enjoyed making worry dolls and joining with the dance 

sessions for Children’s Mental Health Week! Well done Year 2. 

 

 



Year 3  

Year 3 have had a lovely week! They have been working hard on measurement in maths looking at mm, cm 

and m. In English they have been working on their new text, 'How Magnets Help Us.' In French children 

have been using adjectives to describe Henri Matisse's artwork.  

It has been a pleasure teaching such a wonderful, hardworking class and I wish them all the best for the 

future – Mrs Sandhu x 

Year 4 

We have had another really productive week 

this week in Year 4! In maths, the children have 

continued to look at length and perimeter and 

have been using their multiplication and addition 

skills to calculate missing lengths. In English, 

the children have been writing their persuasive 

arguments to convince people to visit a country 

of their choosing. It has also been Children's 

Mental Health Week and also Safer Internet 

Day, so the children have been completing a 

range of different activities and even had a 

wonderful dance session with Miss Brewin on 

Thursday afternoon which was amazing! Finally, 

the children have completed their science topic 

for this half term, and we have been learning all 

about the water cycle this week. Well done for 

all of your hard work this half term Year 4. Have 

a wonderful break!  

Year 5  

Year 5 have had another week full of learning. In English, the children finished off their persuasive leaflets 

about Whitemoor Lakes. Year 5 have worked exceptionally hard on these and have been able to include a 

plethora of Year 5 writing features to ensure that their writing is exciting, engaging, and enjoyable to read. 

In maths, the children have moved onto multiplying fractions by integers, which they are grasping quickly 

and demonstrating a good understanding of. As Tuesday was Safer Internet Day, within PSHE the children 

learnt about navigating change online, as well as the 

importance of secure passwords and the positive and 

negative uses of the internet. As always, the children 

were shocked to learn about the age limits on lots of 

their beloved apps with the following apps stating that 

the user must be 13+ to use the app; TikTok, 

YouTube, Snapchat, Instagram, Messenger, and 

WhatsApp being 16+! Learning about this certainly 

started some interesting conversations in class! 

Year 6  

In Year 6 this week we have been looking at what 

strategies we can use for overcoming our worries. We 

have also shared with one another what we are proud 

of. This formed part of our celebrations for Children's 

Mental Health Week. We also were lucky enough to 

have a dance session with Miss Brewin to celebrate 

the importance of physical exercise on our mental 

health. In maths this week we looked out how to solve 

one step and two step equations in Algebra. We 



found that using measuring scales helped us to understand this. In English we continued our focus on the 

narrative of a chimney sweep and looked at how to edit writing to ensure there is a consistent tense used 

throughout. We looked at different verb forms such as past progressive and past perfect. We completed a 

French lesson where we looked at how to form the near future tense, using the verb 'aller' (which means to 

go). Along with all this learning, we have even managed to squeeze in some booster sessions for maths 

and reading to support us with our SATs. We were set a task of marking a maths paper and seeing where 

the person had made the mistakes and why. This will help us so that hopefully we won't make the same 

mistakes. Overall, a great week!  

Reading Corner 

This week’s recommended read is for children aged 3+…  

The Blue Umbrella 
Written by Emily Ann Davison 

A delightful picture book in which a tiny twist of magic enables a little 

boy’s small blue umbrella to grow big enough to shelter everyone from 

the heavy rain. 

Calling out to all the people he sees, the little boy brings everyone, 

young and old, in families or alone, under the umbrella’s shelter. 

Suddenly they are all friends, and they all realise that talking and 

laughing, working and playing together makes life more fun.  

A warm message lightly told and beautifully illustrated. 

Head Teacher’s Awards                                                 Lunchtime Star Awards 

 

Attendance  

Please read the NHS ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ guidance 

which has further information if you are unsure whether to send 

your child to school or not.  

We are always happy to advise in line with this guidance, so if 

you are still in doubt, please contact the school office if your child 

develops any symptoms and we can discuss this further with 

you.  

Please note that children can come to school with mild 

respiratory illnesses. This includes general cold symptoms: a 

minor cough, runny nose, or sore throat. However, children 

should not be sent to school if they have a temperature of 38°C 

or above.  

Let’s keep working together to ensure attendance is as good as it 

can be! Remember, every pupil, every day! Thank you for your 

support. 

 

Reception Muhammad-YK Sada C 

Year 1 Daisy J Mustafa A 

Year 2 Evie J Theodosia D 

Year 3 Zayn S Maksym B 

Year 4 Rosie T Fatima S 

Year 5 Bonnie H Inayah A 

Year 6 Safa U Jess M 

Reception Ava T 

Year 1 Sabiha N 

Year 2 Ava O 

Year 3 Angus B 

Year 4 Ibrahim D 

Year 5 Constance L 

Year 6 Freya B 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


 

This week’s Attendance Champions are Year 6! Well done! Here are the latest figures…  

 

Reception 97.3% Target 

Year 1 95.7%  
97% Year 2 95.7% 

Year 3 96.2% 

Year 4 93.4% Overall (to date) 

Year 5 96.2%  
95.1% Year 6 100% 

Overall 96.2% 

 

Team Points 

Team Points Claymills Rosliston Sinai Trent 

Points (Week Ending 
09.02.24) 
 

114 44 56 57 

Position 
 
 

1st – 4 points  4th – 1 point  3rd – 2 points 2nd – 3 points 

Running Total 
 
 

9 7 10 14 

 

Team Point Champions 

Congratulations to Trent, who have successfully won the team point challenge for this half term! As a 

reward, they can wear non-school uniform (ideally something blue) on Friday 23 February 2024. 

Diary Dates 2023-2024 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 9th February 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 19th February 2024 

PFA Easter Bingo Friday 15th March 2024 

Year 5 Trip to Hampton Court  Thursday 21st March 2024 

School Closes for Easter Friday 22nd March 2024, 2.00pm 

INSET Day Monday 8th April 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Tuesday 9th April 2024 

Year 1 Class Assembly Thursday 18th April 2024, 9.00am 

Reception Class Assembly Thursday 25th April 2024, 9.00am 

Police, Fire & Crime Commissioner Election –  
School Closed 

Thursday 2nd May 2024 

May Day Bank Holiday – School Closed Monday 6th May 2024 

Key Stage 2 SATs Week  Monday 13th May 2024 to Friday 17th May 2024 

School Closes for Half-Term Thursday 23rd May 2024 

INSET Day Friday 24th May 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 3rd June 2024 

Year 4 Class Assembly Thursday 27th June 2024, 9.00am 

JTMAT INSET Day Friday 5th July 2024 

School Closes for Summer Friday 19th July 2024, 2.00pm 

INSET Day Monday 22nd July 2024 

 

 

 



Spring Term Diary Dates 
 

Event Date/Time 

School Closes for Half-Term Friday 9th February 2024 

School Reopens for Pupils Monday 19th February 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Reception Thursday 29th February 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 1 Friday 1st March 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 2 Monday 4th March 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 3 Tuesday 5th March 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 4 Wednesday 6th March 2024 

World Book Day Thursday 7th March 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 5 Thursday 7th March 2024 

Mother’s Day Lunches – Year 6 Friday 8th March 2024 

Comic Relief Friday 15th March 2024 

Parents’ Evening Monday 18th March 2024, 4.00pm – 7.00pm 

Parents’ Evening Wednesday 20th March 2024, 4.00pm – 7.00pm 

School Closes for Easter Friday 22nd March 2024 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



The Shobnall Anti-Bullying Charter
At Shobnall Primary & Nursery School we are

committed to the following principles to help prevent
and respond to bullying.

We listen to all pupils, parents and carers and
develop our strategies to prevent, report and
respond to incidents of bullying through
partnership working.

1.

All pupils are included, valued and participate fully
in all aspects of school life.

2.

We treat everyone fairly and respect each other.3.
All forms of discriminatory language is challenged
and taken seriously.

4.

We celebrate that we are all different and our
special qualities are welcome across the whole
school.

5.

All staff, pupils, parents and carers understand
what bullying is and what it isn’t.

6.

All pupils, parents and carers are believed and
taken seriously when incidents of bullying are
reported.

7.

All pupils, parents and carers understand how to
report bullying incidents.

8.

We respond quickly to all incidents of bullying and
take action.

9.

Our school’s Anti-Bullying Procedure reflects
these principles and is actively promoted to staff,
pupils,  parents and carers.

10.




